Non User Rate Policy

Customers wishing to be on non-user rates must call prior to leaving and give dates they will leave and return. The customer cannot use the rate unless their account is current and they will be gone at least three consecutive months. The non-user rate will start at the beginning of the 1st full month and end at the end of the last full month. If water is used during the time they are on the non-user rate it will go back to the normal rate and stay there. (Example if Joe Smith is going out of town he should call and say “I am going to be gone from Sept 15th to March 15th. He would then be informed that his non-user rate would take effect October 1st and end on February 28th. If water was used during that time the rate would be go back to normal retroactive to October 1st if less than 3 months; otherwise retroactive to the 1st of the month water was used.) 

If a customer has property with a meter that is not being used for at least 3 consecutive months they must inform the District when use stops and restarts. For example a customer who is not using the water and the meter is off. We have the meter turned off but not locked. If they use the water the rate would go back to normal. We may consider locking the meter so we know when use starts again. 

